
MINISTRY OF LABOUR AND INDUSTRIAL RELATIONS  

(EMPLOYMENT DIVISION) 

 

COMMUNIQUE   
  

The public is hereby informed that the Employment Division of the Ministry of Labour and Industrial 

Relations including the work permit counter and cash office dealing with work permit fees located on the 

10th Floor and 8th Floor, Victoria House, Corner St Louis & Barracks   Streets, Port Louis, will operate until 

12:00 p.m. (noon) on 24 December 2024. 

 

We thank you for your understanding and usual cooperation.  

 

Ministry of Labour and Industrial Relations 

(Employment Division) 

24 December 2024 

 


